
                Dear supporters and prayer partners,                     November, 2012, Joinville, Brazil.                                                            
 

I begin this letter by saying thank you to the Brazil Missions Team from Pleasant 
Grove Baptist Church in Fountain Inn, South Carolina, for spending the days of July 14th 
through 22nd here with us in Joinville. They worked really hard on several projects 
including the painting of our church buildings, and they look great! They also did a 
marvelous job on the Vacation Bible School and we praise the Lord together for 17 children 
who trusted Christ Jesus as their personal Savior! We also thank Pastor Phil Whitt and the 
Pleasant Grove Baptist Church Family for the generous love offering of $1,700.00 that has 
been applied to the Victory Land Fund that will be used to purchase property for the Igreja 
Batista Vitória in Joinville, Santa Catarina, Brazil. 
 
I ask that you please continue to pray with us about the remaining funds needed to 
purchase this property. This lot is well located in our neighborhood and the owner is 
waiting for us to raise the funds. The total cost of the property is $50,000.00, of which we 
have approximately $12,000.00. We still need $38,000.00. 
 
The Lord blessed our missions’ conference in September with great preaching and 
testimonies of God’s wonderful work through faith promise giving. At the end of the 
conference we took up the faith promise cards and by faith we are going to take on several 
new missions projects.  
 
Please continue to pray with us for souls to be saved, and for the church here to continue 
growing in Christ-likeness and in number. We praise the Lord for a couple that trusted 
Christ as their savior in October. Their names are Moacir and Zué.  
 
I end this letter with a very special and extremely personal prayer request that I have 
difficulty sharing with you, but I must. I realize that in sharing this, some my judge me, but I 
cannot be silent any longer. Please pray much for our twenty-two year old son, Matthew. 
Almost a year ago, he reviled to us that he has been living a lie as a Christian. He has said 
some very disturbing things to me, even to the point of questioning the very existence of 
God, and the truthfulness of His Word. As you can imagine, Soraia and I both were 
devastated with this, and if it were not for our faith in God and His precious Word, the 
oppression of this unbelievably dark and heavy tribulation would be unbearable. We ask 
you to please pray for Matthew’s eyes to be opened to the truth, so that he might be 
saved. Please pray for my wife and me as we face this indescribable trial. Thank you. 
 
 Still occupying till He comes, 

 
James & Soraia Allen 


